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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, June 2, 2021 8:45pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES
Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Sylvia Flores, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Andrea Maloney, Tom Matuszak, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Chelsea Nicholson, Lynn Reynolds
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 8:52pm.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· May meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W/Chelsea N
· Kris Scolare joined the Bay Lakes committee because she is the U19 Girls Division Coordinator.

· All clubs changed the wording on their Return to Play Plan to “Strongly recommend masks”.
· Missing referees for the first 6 games in week 1.  Will be moving games to 6/30-7/1 and will update with new schedule. Scott will check with Jim for updated schedule.
· All teams will be scheduled to play at Tony Litt. U15 Boys has odd number of teams. Do not want any byes. One pool may have 3 teams and play for 60 minutes instead of 40 minutes.  6/28 is the deadline for teams to opt out of tournament. Kona Ice was approved to be used. Will use charcoal instead of gas for grills.
· Will hold virtual meetings through September 2021. June and July meetings will start at 8:30pm.
· Next year will make May meeting start time later to allow more coaches to attend.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· See updated registration numbers spreadsheet.
· Michelle will email coaches to check for any dropped players.  Several players on waitlist across divisions.  Will be closing registration for U6-U12 on 6/7, U15-U19 on 6/25 (two weeks after start of season). Michelle will submit final rosters to SAY by the end of June.
COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W/Scott D/Chelsea N
· 10 coaches have not completed Concussion and SafeSport training. Gretchen and Scott will reach out to coaches who have not completed training.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Division Coordinators
· 4 teams with one coach – three U8 boys and one U19 boys team.  Coaches are asking parents for help.
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Looking for mentors for referees, please let Kallista know if you are able to help.  Referee training through Bay Lakes did not seem to be geared toward our age groups this year.  Suggestion made to create a video with “Striker’s basics” for referees or holding an in-person mentoring session. Kallista will message refs to ask who wants in-person training/additional help. 
· Has had additional referees add in and most games should be covered now.

REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Gretchen created a calendar-view for referee schedules. She will share with Kallista to see if this would make things easier for scheduler and referees to view. It may not stay up to date if referees are changing their availability at the last minute so Gretchen is willing to help keep it updated.
· Suggestion made to use “When I Work” free app that could be used to communicate schedules and openings.  Scott will check into the possibility of using this app.  Question around 13-year-old age requirement, would need parents to agree to allow them to use the app.
· Discussed helping referees find replacements if they are not available to cover games.  Referees should be held responsible, but it is ultimately our responsibility to provide referees for the games.

· Some of our referees are being shared with county.
· Referees must complete and submit a game report to get paid.

EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies Tom; Photos – Donn B
· Last order came in from Score to replace some shirts that were ordered in the wrong size. 

· Photos started to be taken last night.

· Trophies are in, Tom will bring them all to Arnie Wolff. Kris will distribute the U6 trophies from Arnie Wolff.  U8-U12 trophies will be brought to Wilder for distribution at Soccerfest.  Bracelets for U15-U19 will be ordered. 
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· Wilder fields are not marked, there are some U8 games starting 6/30, Michelle will contact city to make sure fields are marked before then.
ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· New cooler was purchased for $2500; Tom submitted receipt and was reimbursed.
· Tom covered cost of signage for $150.
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M
· Going well, looks great!  Leftover product from the season can be sold at Soccerfest.  Any remaining leftovers Tom will buy back for his business.
· Tom and his wife have been running the stand on a volunteer basis.  4-5 people expressed interest in working in the stand, need 3 people to make the stand run smoothly.  Discussion about how much to pay the workers, motion to pay $8/hour voted on and approved.
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· Committee will meet to make a plan and will update the board.
· Porta-Potty has been ordered.

PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle
· Facebook, Website updated weekly.
· Kallista will email Michelle with updates for the Referee tab on the website.

DIVERSITY: Andrea
·  Are our Spanish-speaking coaches struggling with using the online training?  Michelle will reach out to Doug Wood at SAY to ask if there are options for other languages.
DIVISION COORDINATORS: Various
· No update
ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· SafeSport Training is almost complete for all board members – thank you!
· Looking for donations for Coaches Banquet/Annual meeting.  Please start soliciting businesses you frequent or are willing to contact and update Michelle with the items you are able to get.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Players able to participate in Strikers while still in a school sport?  May be a coach-specific rule. There is no WIAA rule in place regarding this.  
NEW BUSINESS:
· Coach Concerns – Complaint from a U12 girls coach about another team being negative toward referees. Lisa addressed this with the coaches and the coaches followed up with the parents.
Concern about teams running up scores – 20-0, 11-0 scores. Gretchen will draft an email will be sent out to coaches regarding this.
· Player Concerns - none
· Referee Concerns – see above regarding scheduling
· Arnie Wolff memorial shirts at Arnie Wolff can be sold or donated. Tom will put some up at concession stand to try to sell them. Could use some as door prizes for the coach’s banquet.
MEETING ADJOURNED 10:48pm.
Next meeting July 7, 2021 @ 8:45pm via Zoom ** Note later start time **
Agenda:

· Final plans for Soccerfest
· County Tournament Plans

· Final plans for Coaches Dinner/Annual Meeting
Michelle Hagerty, Secretary
